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Additional Case Information:

Excellent visibility on site at time of inspection, >6m. Fish observed shoaling well and showed good feeding response.  Fish 

sampled for VMD in excellent condition.  Sea lice numbers had been elevated, a thermolicer treatment was completed near 

the end of wk 7, there was an issue with the thermolicer and the treatment in cage 8 was stopped.    

Site has been experiencing an increased problem with seal predation which began in August 2019, the site has Sapphire seal 

pro nets on all cages, weighted nets and an OTAQ ADD, they also have an Airmar ADD available.  The cages are due to be 

replaced before next cycle and plan to have sinker tubes next cycle.  Seal predation accounts for 32.5% of mortalities this 

cycle, this has not been an issue previous generations of fish.

Site was stocked, 7 out 12 cages, with lumpfish in December from Otterferry, lumpfish mortaity is currently 13% since input.

No moribund fish observed during inspection, 2 dead, both with predation damage were removed during the inspection.  Some 

lethargic fish were observed in the cages that had recently finished physical treatment, however they looked in good condition 

and were shoaling.

Site has 6m sea lice sheilds installed on all cages.  Only bath treatment this cycle has been a hydrogen peroxide treatment for 

AGD, only other theraputant treatment has been SLICE.  Site had been due to receive an additional input of lumpfish to stock 

the remaining cages.

Stock was also observed on camera system at shorebase, showing excellent shoaling behaviour.
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 

 
SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 

 
BUSINESS NO FB0125  DATE OF VISIT 19/02/2020 
SITE NO FS0608  SITE NAME Vidlin North 
INSPECTOR   CASE NO 20200060 
 
 
Inspection under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 
 
The above site was inspected in accordance with the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) 
Regulations 2009, and to meet the requirements of European Community Council Directive 
2006/88/EC.   
 
All epidemiological units were inspected. On this occasion no samples were taken for disease 
analysis. The Inspector did not observe any clinical signs associated with the listed diseases as 
described in the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
Records 
 
The surveillance frequency category of the site was assessed as low.  An inspection under the 
Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 will be conducted every third year.  The 
category of the site will be reassessed on a routine basis and updated as required. 
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding this 
site was verified and where necessary updated. The following records were also inspected to 
ensure that the conditions of authorisation for your Aquaculture Production Business (APB) are 
being met: 
 
Aquaculture animal and aquaculture animal product movement records were inspected and 
appeared to be adequately maintained.  
 
Records in relation to aquaculture animals transported by the business were inspected and found 
to be adequately maintained.  
 
Mortality records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained.  
 
 




